
SOCIAL SCIENCES DIVISION

MEETING MINUTES
March 7, 2018
10:00-11:30am     

428 Main Library
Minute taker: Dan Tracy for Yoo-Seong Song
In Attendance: Lisa Romero, Beth Sheehan, Nancy O’Brien, Cindy Ingold, Yali Feng, Kelsey Cheshire, Dan Tracy

1. Approval of December 6 minutes (see G:/Social Sciences Division/MINUTES/DRAFT Minutes).  
Minutes were approved as amended.
2. Announcements and Discussion Items: 
· Collections Desiderata List (Cheshire)
CDC wants a list of suggestions for one-time purchases over $1,000 in case there is money available. If there are recurring resources then those should go into a separate list. Ideally these will be based on faculty suggestions, but it is time sensitive so other items of interest are fine. Suggestions should be sent to Kelsey Cheshire before the next CDC meeting on March 27. There are a few new EBSCO databases that could be considered: Race Relations, Native American Studies, Violence and Abuse Abstracts.
3. Reports
· Advisory Committee to the AUL for User Services (Sheehan)
There has only been one meeting since the last SSD meeting. D!BS is going away at end of the fiscal year, and we will need to transfer to LibCal Spaces. 

The consultation service team is meeting with Tom Habing to try to integrate their information with his database so that there is less manual input of data, and ideally data could be pulled directly from LibCal. 

The library is looking at options for replacing iWonder with a Springshare product or Library Help. We had Library Help before but they have made some enhancements since then. We will be having sessions to look at both later this semester.

Microsoft Teams is going to replace Skype for Business campus-wide as part of a move to Office 365. This will also change how Illinois email works. You won’t be able to forward to another email. Two-factor authentication will be required for Shibboleth and webmail. Over summer, campus will update to Banner 9.
Discussed issues with broken links on the webpage such as HR forms and John Laskowski is proposing a new team to take care of updating content. 

There was discussion of using the kiosk in the Marshall Gallery for wayfinding options.

· Approval Plan Taskforce (Cheshire)
This is ongoing but Lynn Wiley is taking care of most of the work. This report will be included in CDC report later. Lynn will be meeting with divisions to discuss autoships and related concerns.
· Area Studies Division rep to SSD (Rudasill) – No report.
· Collection Development Committee (Cheshire)
CDC is doing the A&I services review. The spreadsheet is in G: drive under Collections Info. If you have an item that is in top 20 of highest cost per use, you will be asked to justify why we still have the resource. The current sheet has duplicates that need to be merged.

Question: What is the count they are using for “use”? Answer: Based on slides a variety of reports including sessions or downloads, depending on the resource.
Question: What would happen with money from cancelations? Will it be the same as the journal process. That process seems to be oriented to taking money out of the social sciences and humanities. Answer: Unknown, but Kelsey will check with Tom, and it may be something he should talk to the division about directly.
· Data Services Committee (Hogenboom) – No report.
· Diversity Committee (Ingold, Pionke)
There will be a training in partnership with International Student and Scholar Services, which is piloting a program on Cultural Considerations in the Workplace. There will also be a Peace for Cultural Connections workshop.

· Faculty Review Committee (O’Brien)
FRC has finished its initial scoring. Soon they will begin review of 5Y PRC reports.

· Library Assessment Committee (Cheshire)
The “Assess and Connect” event is coming up. The program is on the staff calendar. There will be a couple of lightning talks by people about grants they received, talking about the grant process. Then there will be a workshop about applying for LAC grants.

The Library Assessment Conference will be Dec. 5-7, 2018 in Houston, TX. There will be a CFP around March 20, 2018.

· LSSC Representative (Varvel)  -- 
In January, LSSC had meetings with acting Library Dean Bill Micho, and Library Dean John Wilkin to update them on what LSSC is doing and also to discuss our wanting to form a committee that will discuss ways to build Library community and to promote cross committee cooperation. We ironed out details for the ALA Annual staff scholarship and awarded two scholarships. We finalized details for a field trip to the Illinois Fire Service Institute Library in March.
In February, we continued our discussion about our proposal for our Library community committee.

· Office of Research, Liaison (Tracy)
Liaisons are now receiving updated formatted emails for the divisions, so watch for the next one soon. Otherwise the Office of Research leads continue to work together on services as necessary and await word on the results of the AUL restructuring process.
· Reference Management Team (Sheehan)
All updates are reflected in the User Services report.

· Research Data Service Committee (Hogenboom) – No report.
· SSD rep to Central Public Services Division (Ingold)
The library is getting UGL 289 as library classroom, taking it over from CITES. We will have the room by the fall. They may take out a wall and make it as large as 291.

BIS has some space in Scholarly Commons but we need to refer patrons to the BIS email for appointments. There is not a location to point people to.

· Staff Development & Training Committee (Ingold, Pionke)
The 11th Supervisory Training Institute is happening this spring. There are a lot of webinars. Jon Gormon and Megan Osuchowski from library IT are on the committee and they are doing “tech talks”. There was one on password management and another on Canva.

The first stop on the John Wilkin reunion tour happened in February at ACES. Stops are based on groups of units around specific locations. There will be two in the Main Library with different units. Unit heads will get a form to fill out in advance about what was accomplished this year and what challenges have occurred. 

Cindy met with John to talk about ClimateQual and issues with events from the last year. As a result, the chairs of LSSC, LCAP, Diversity Committee, and Staff Development and Training will meet several times to talk about what has fallen through the cracks and see where they might fit into existing committees. Will see if any groups need to adjust their charges to fit things in rather than creating a new committee.

· User Ed Committee (Avery, Cheshire)
Working with International Students is an upcoming workshop in March 30. They have invited several people from ESL to discuss issues in a panel format. 

There will be a “chat and chew” about the ACRL Framework with Merinda Hensley.

· Web Redesign Content Group (Tracy)

This group no longer exists, with John Laskowski having taken over leadership of the core content and several staff members in different units assigned to keep different areas of content up to date.
4. Round Robin
Lisa: Things are busy in Communications and she has had a lot of instruction.
Beth: SSHEL is losing 3 of its 4 GAs this year, including one early departure next week, so we are hiring. Otherwise she is focusing on research.

Nancy: Has been out sick a lot like many others. Otherwise, she also dealing with staff updates in SSHEL.

Cindy: There is a new exhibit on 20th anniversary of Asian American Studies in Main N-S hallway by GA Lydia Frank. Lydia was also doing a bulletin board for UGL but that will be taken over by a UGL GA for rest of semester after Lydia leaves. Cindy was asked to do office hours again at GWS this semester although she had intended not to. She is going at lunch and there are a lot of faculty around then, so she is getting to talk to them more.
Yali: She is attending RDS weekly meetings and seeing how they promote data services. They started a “data nudge” email to give tips on data management. They are also trying to improve the Illinois Data Bank. She has also started attending Psychology diversity seminars with graduate students and faculty. It has been a good chance to get to know people there. She will be attending social science data workshops in March and July (ICPSR). She has been learning acquisitions with Kelsey.

Dan: Instruction is mostly done except a couple of sessions after spring break. DH work has continued to evolve and expand. He is presenting in a NISO/NASIG webinar panel next week on UX in library publishing, related to his research on ebooks. With the IM program getting up to full speed this year, instruction has become very intense, and if the proposed undergraduate degree at the iSchool is approved that is likely to become even more so. He taught his session for an undergraduate-only class this semester as a preview.
5. Division Advisory Meeting discussion of Division Coordinator Review

Lisa Romero met with Dean Wilkin for Division Coordinator meeting and reminded him her 3 year term is up and there needs to be a report. The Dean needs a report making a recommendation by June 1. As a reminder, there are no longer stipends for the division coordinators. Nancy and Cindy will lead this effort.


